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Request for extension of signature gathering time for Recall Ted Wheeler
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Portland City Elections Officer Louise Hansen and Portland City Auditor 
Mary Hull Caballero, 

I'm Seth Woolley, representing Recall Ted Wheeler and Chief Petitioner 
Melissa Blount. 

We're requesting an extension of signature gathering time for the 
recall. 

Judge McShane, in his July 13th decision in People Not Politicians vs. 
Beverly Clarno, Secretary of State, determined that Plaintiffs PNP et al 
were likely to succeed on the merits of their complaint arguing that, in 
light of the widespread effects of Covid-19, requiring the full number 
of valid signatures within the statutory deadline is unconstitutional as 
applied, under Article II, section 18 of the Oregon Constitution and 
under the First and 14th Amendments of the United States Constitution. 
Judge McShane's written order on Plaintiffs' motion for TRO required 
Defendant in that case to choose between accepting the number of 
signatures already acquired or giving the initiative campaign additional 
time to collect signatures.  Recall Ted Wheeler has a related statutory 
90-day deadline set by ORS 249.875(1). 

Given that the Delta variant is two to three times more transmissible 
and began its meteoric ascent within days of the Total Recall greenlight 
to collect signatures, given the historic heatwave in July depriving the 
campaign of two weeks of productive signature gathering, and given the 
Governor's re-imposition of outdoor masking and social distancing 
requirements, the Recall Ted Wheeler campaign has been significantly 
hampered in collecting the required number of signatures. Logistically, 
collecting that number of signatures is impossible, given the novel 
barriers we face. We respectfully request that the City Auditor grant 
Total Recall PDX an additional 90 days to collect signatures. 

Thank you for your consideration, 

Seth Woolley 
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